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Ted Boyer 
Credit unions provide a competitive 
alternative to conventional banks. 
Utah First Federal Credit Union 
provides an excellent selection of 
products and services together with an 

exceptional and personal level of service quality and 
favorable rates. Utah First is a very well-run institution 
and has been recognized nationally for the last several 
years. An important part of the Board of Director’s 
responsibilities is to work with senior management to 
assure that services to individual and business credit 
union members together with sound financial practices 
remain our top priorities. 

Having served on the board for several years, I believe I 
continue to add value to this institution. In addition to BS 
and MS degrees from BYU, and a law degree from the U of 
U, I have taken local and national credit union training. 
While practicing law, I represented financial institutions 
and other business entities. I have previously served as 
the agency head for the Utah Division of Real Estate and 
the Utah Department of Commerce in addition to serving 
as Chairman of the Utah Public Service Commission. I 
have been responsible for multi-million-dollar annual 
budgets, human resources, customer service and other 
functions. That experience has enabled me to provide 
counsel and advice to the Board of Directors and senior 
management during these uncertain and changing 
economic times. 

I have the experience, the time, and the desire to serve on 
the Board of Directors. If elected for another term, I will 
look forward to continued service to this great institution. 

Thank you for your support. 

Dave Pendleton 
As a member of Utah First for more 
than 30 years and a member of the 
Board of Directors for 25 years, I am 
honored to be nominated to serve 
another term. Currently, I represent 

you as Chairman of the Board. 

It is a privilege to be affiliated with Utah First, a nationally 
recognized top 100 credit union for efficiency and growth.  
As members of Utah First, we all enjoy the benefits and 
peace of mind of being associated with a financial 
institution whose mission is to be significant in the lives 
of its members. As director, I will continue this focus. 

By profession, I work with financial services technologies 
used to improve credit union processes and delivery of 
products and services to credit union members. I believe 
this background gives me unique insight into the 
opportunities and challenges facing credit unions and the 
financial services industry. 

Thank you for your consideration and support as I seek 
re-election. 




